Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – September 25, 2017
Board members present:  Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Jim Englehardt, Pete Hornyack, Shawn Mulanix, Erik Pihl, Linda Clifton, Judie Clarridge.
Toby opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements: 

Announcements: 
· Toby announced that the apartment project on N. 35th, just east of the library, has been permitted.

-  
Geocaching is having a Clean Up event in Fremont on September 28, 5 - 6:30 pm.

Old Business: 
-  Utility Box Art Project:  Bruce Grewell announced that the City Department of Neighborhood's grant has been approved to install artwork on the CenturyLink utility boxes at Fremont Ave N. and N. 39th.  He brought paperwork that needed to be signed by the FNC as the fiscal sponsor. 
-  Fremont Clean Up:  There is an open issue about how to use the remaining T-shirts.  Dennis Bateman was not at the meeting.  David Ginn offered to store the remaining T-shirts if that would be helpful to Dennis.
-  Transfer Station Settlement Funds:  A meeting of FNC workgroup and other plaintiffs will be held on Thursday, October 5 at 6 pm to discuss options for using the funds.  Possibilities include installing a speed indicator on N. 38th to show speeds of vehicles exiting Aurora and heading eastbound.
· Urban Villages: Toby provided background information that in the early 1990s economic growth in the greater Seattle area raised concern about urban sprawl in the suburbs.  Developing Urban Villages was a strategy for managing growth and increasing densities in Seattle where growth could best be absorbed.  Fremont is an Urban Village and East Fremont is in Wallingford’s Residential Urban Village.  Now, the City is looking to upzone in the Urban Villages.  The EIS will be out in the next few weeks.  The concern is that East Fremont will have adverse impacts, for example along Midvale.  In the 1980s/90s, there were upzones farther south, west of Stone Way, along Albion and Woodland Park.
Another factor is that before 2010 the City used unit density calculations:  ____ # of units per _____ sq. footage which resulted in larger units.  Now, the floor area per lot size encourages smaller units.

The FNC has had success working with developers.  The owner of apartment project east of the library on N. 35th requested a contract upzone in order to increase the number of floors in the building.  The FNC worked with the developer to increase the number of larger units in the building. 
· Design Review:  Toby said that now is the time to take a position on this issue.  The Design Review process allows neighborhoods to engage in planning new buildings.  It is important that neighborhoods have representatives on the Design Review Boards to have a voice and an impact. Design Review has made projects in Fremont better.  Design Review can impact where garbage and recycling bins are placed, impact the tree canopy, etc. There is concern that raising the threshold of when Design Review is required will mean that fewer projects are reviewed. L1 and L2 may be exempt from review. Smaller developers are lobbying to have less Design Review.  Toby will draft a letter to send out to the board for review. 
· Tree Canopy:  Norma reminded the board of this issue.  The FNC receives a monthly newsletter, “Trees for Seattle”, that supports and promotes the city’s urban forestry efforts: planting trees, educating on tree care, etc.  Norma will contact them about coming to an upcoming meeting.   Toby asked that people document when trees are cut down.  Please send him a photo before the tree is cut down or measure its circumference. Otherwise, measure the diameter of the stump.  
New Business:
· Comprehensive Plan Amendments to facilitate upzones in single family zones:  There will be a public EIS scoping meeting on changes to Accessory Dwelling Unit regulations on Thursday, October 26, from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. at Hale’s Ales (in the Palladium), 4301 Leary Way N.W.  Six neighborhoods have been invited.   There was discussion about ensuring that the format of the meeting resulted in getting and recording the input that people provided.  
MOTION:  Linda moved that the FNC send a letter to Jesseca Brand, Department of Neighborhoods, calling for the meeting to be planned and organized so that concerns are heard and recorded in writing, etc.  Erik seconded.  The motion passed.  Linda, Jenny, and Toby will draft the letter. 

· Input for Mike O’Brien regarding budget:  Suggestions included providing funding in the budget for: neighborhood planning in anticipation of upzones, inventory of tree canopy in the city, provisions in HALA (local preservation property tax exemption, acquisition and financing of existing multi-family housing, utilization of surplus City properties to be developed for affordable housing, etc.)

· Waterway 23:  For the next meeting, Gordon Lagerquist will research the issue of the Lake Union Rowing Club providing public access to the waterway.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Jim reported that the Fremont Historical Society has asked for a check from the FNC for $1,500 to update the FHS website. The FNC will be reimbursed from 4Culture grant funds at a later date.  

Current balances in FNC accounts: 

Checking:  

$  2,926.07         

46th Street Mural:  $521.39
Money Market:  
  43,802.52
Pay Pal:            
       234.59

YTD (8/28/17) Dues and Donations:

Pay Pal
$663.46

Checking          760.00

Total            $1,423.46

Total for 2016:  $1,500.54

Minutes:  Erik moved that the August minutes be approved as presented.  Norma seconded.  The motion passed. 

Final Thoughts: 
· Future Meetings:  Erik suggested that the FNC host forums for the neighborhood that presented factual information on issues (homelessness, etc.).  Also, we need to draw more renters to FNC meetings.  There was a suggestion to use MeetUp to publicize meetings and events, and a comment about local concern about package theft in the neighborhood. 

The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on Monday, October 23. 

